
 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates to Remember 

May 13 & 14                               Drama Night 

May 31 – June 4                    Environment Week 

June 18                                   Zhongkao (No School) 

 



 



 

The NBIS Spelling Bee Competition 

NBIS is always seeking new opportunities to challenge our students. So, on May 7th, the English 

Department held its very first Spelling Bee! 

A spelling bee is a competition in which contestants are asked to spell a broad selection of words, 

usually with a varying degree of difficulty. 

Its purpose was to help students improve their spelling, increase their vocabularies, learn 

concepts and develop correct English usage that will help them all their lives. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Outline of the competition 

• The spellers had 2 minutes to answer. 

• The clock started ticking the moment the pronouncer announced the word for the first 
time. 

• The spellers had three chances. 

• Whoever spelt their word incorrectly was eliminated from the competition after three 
chances. 

• The battle went on until there was only one speller left. 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Competition
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Spelling


 

The students took part in class spelling tests to prove themselves before competing. Each 

competitor was given a spelling booklet of over 200 words which they had to learn. However, 

none of the competitors knew which words would appear during the competition. There were 

two to four competitors from each year group from Years 6-9. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The competition was fierce as students were well-prepared, focused and determined to prove 

their spelling proficiency. The level of confidence demonstrated by the competitors as they asked 

judges for the meanings of the words and alternate pronunciations was certainly impressive.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

The audience was an avid team of supporters who cheered on the competitors during each round. 

They were particularly excited for the ‘audience round’ questions as there were prizes to be won!  

 

 

  

    

 

 

 

 

 

Each round of the competition became increasingly intense as competitors were eliminated from 

the competition after expending their three chances.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

However, there could only be one winner! The audience erupted when they realized that the 

final word ‘surveillance’ had been spelt correctly.  

 

Congratulations to George Thompson from Year 9 on becoming NBIS Spelling Bee Champion 

2021. We would like to give an honorable mention to Elena Chng, Shiny Kim, and Keane Wong 

who were runners-up. 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

 



 

NBIS is immensely proud of our students and we look forward to next year’s Spelling Bee! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Nursery Spring Outing 

 

 

 



 

Nursery A and Nursery B children went to the Ali farm last Friday. The children enjoyed this trip. 

They climbed, slid, jumped and fed different farm animals. Going on excursions gives children 

the gift of new worlds, sights and experiences to hold onto as they get older.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Primary Assembly 
This week we celebrated the participation and the winners of our Book Week Competitions. 

Our Primary Student Council organised several competitions that ran throughout Book Week.  

Little did they know that most of the primary section would enter the competitions, which 

made judging the winners very difficult!   

Our First awards went to the Design a Wand winners: 

 
 

The next awards went to the Design Captain Underpants’ New Pants winners: 
 

 
 
Our final awards went to the children who participated in our Ready Steady Write Competition.  
Each stage were given ingredients that they would need to include in a story.  
Lower primary:    Upper primary: 

 
 



 
The winners had the privilege of hearing their stories read by Mr Kirkpatrick and Mr Potts, the 

Battle of the Books winner and runner up. Here are extracts from the winning stories:

   
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
Congratulations to all of our winners and also to all of the children who showed such 
enthusiasm for reading and writing during Book Week. At NBIS we have a passion and 
enthusiasm for reading that will last a lifetime. Thank you Student Council! 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

3A – Kiana  3B – Riley 

2A – Rosemary 2B – Lukas 

1A – Amy J   1B – Sara    1C – Chloe 

6A – Zhiwang  6B– Gabriel 

5A –Dylan  5B – Alina 

4A – Allis  4B – Angela 



NBIS Geoguessr Competition Winners! 

Monday lunchtime saw the last round of the Geoguessr competition in Secondary. Geoguessr is 

an internet-based game in which students are dropped into a view somewhere on the planet 

and must work out where in the world they are. The higher the accuracy, the more points they 

gain. 

 

Could you guess where in the world this is? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Not a bad guess! 



 

The scores were delicately poised, meaning that all teams were still in with the chance of 

winning; Years 8 and 10 were tied at the top of the table, on 26 points each. 

Year 7 came to the competition with only three weeks remaining, and posted some impressive 

scores in an effort to catch up, but unfortunately added only a point to their previous score – 

finishing with 17. 

Year 9 were next up, accumulating the final round’s highest score of 10 (and 27 points overall), 

which placed them temporarily in the lead. 

After a round of rock, paper, scissors to determine who would go first, Year 8 stepped up, 

hoping to post an unassailable lead. However, it seems nerves got to them and they finished 

with 29 points. 

With only 4 points needed to win, Year 10 – consistent performers across all weeks – strode 

confidently into the arena. After a stumbling start, plenty of shouting and lengthy deliberation, 

they too posted only 3 further points, ending with 29 points. 

A sudden death play-off ensued, but Year 8 were rather wayward in their guess, allowing Year 

10 to be crowned NBIS Geoguessr Champions 2020-21. They won a 100RMB voucher for the 

Student Council’s Snack Shack. 

Given the level of enthusiasm shown by the students, there is no doubt Mr David will run the 

competition again in the next academic year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 10 take their final guess whilst Year 8 watch on in hope… 



NBIS Supports Local Charity Event! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

NBIS Student Council are taking the 

lead in supporting local charity One 

World One Dream by participating 

in the 5K Pink Run/Walk at UNNC 

campus on Saturday May 22nd.  

This free event will raise awareness 

and funds for this important cause. 

Sign up for free by scanning the QR 

code to gain access to UNNC 

campus and let’s show strong 

support from our NBIS community 

of parents, students and school staff 

and make a real difference to breast 

cancer patients here in Ningbo. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Art of the Week 

 

 

 

 

 

Y8, Natalie, Watercolor 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Y10, Zac, Acrylic Paint 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

NBIS Food 

 

 

 

 

 

 


